
Principals Address

The staff and management would like to wish all parents and
students at Presentation Secondary School, peace and joy for
Christmas and a good New Year.  
                                                            
I would like to take this opportunity to thank the entire school
community for your support and commitment to the work of the
school during the last calendar year. I would like to thank the staff &
students who have given of their time, in big ways and small, to
contribute to the work of the school through the many activities
they have organised during the year. Your input makes a significant
contribution to the vibrant character and atmosphere of our school.
Thank you!

I would also like to acknowledge the support and work of the
school’s Board of Management and thank them for their enormous
commitment. The Board of Management members give generously
of their time and expertise to support and enhance the essential
work of the school.

We look forward in hope with the great news we received of our
new extension adding much needed facilities to our ever-growing
campus & our school curriculum. The new extension will house, 4
new classrooms, Science Lab, 2 Home Ec rooms, Multimedia room,
Technology room, 2 SET rooms, and 4 special rooms with suite
included. These facilities will make an enormous difference to the
provision of education in our school.

Christmas is a joyous time but for some families it can be a
challenging time financially and emotionally.It is important that we
as a school community recognise the needs of those less fortunate
than ourselves. This year the plight of the homeless has been
uppermost in our thoughts and since early November groups have
been raising funds for St Vincent de Paul and the Team Hope Shoe
Box appeals have also been the focus of the charity work ongoing in
the school. The donations from students, parents and staff are
hugely appreciated and will provide much needed support for
families who are struggling this Christmas.

I wish you and yours a very happy and peaceful Christmas and every
good wish for 2025.

Billy Ryan
Principal
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Our 1st Year students had a fantastic time at the Halloween Party! 

The event was expertly organized by our dedicated Meitheal Leaders, along with their coordinator,
Mr. Stafford.

The atmosphere was filled with excitement as students participated in various games and
activities, making it a memorable day for everyone involved. The laughter and joy were contagious,
showcasing the spirit of our school community.

A big shoutout to all the Meitheal Leaders and Mr. Stafford for their hard work in making this event
a success. Well done, everyone! 

We look forward to more fun events in the future

Halloween Party Fun for 1st Years!



Halloween Spirit for a Great Cause!

A huge congratulations to all our students and staff for embracing the
Halloween spirit this year! Everyone came together to support a very
worthy cause: Trick or Treat for Temple Street.

The enthusiasm and creativity displayed during this initiative were truly
inspiring. It’s heartwarming to see our school community unite for such an
important cause, making a positive impact while having fun.

Thank you to everyone who participated and contributed to this fantastic
event. Your efforts not only brought joy to our Halloween celebrations but
also helped raise awareness and support for Temple Street. Well done,
everyone!



Celebrating Young Poets at Presentation

At Presentation, we take immense pride in our thriving culture of writing. This year, we
are excited to introduce our latest group of talented poets: Martyna, Ella, Sadie, and
Catherine. Each of these students has submitted their heartfelt poems to the
prestigious Oide Ireland National Poetry Competition.

Their participation in this competition not only showcases their creativity and
dedication but also highlights the strong literary tradition we nurture at our school. 

Let's celebrate and support our young poets as they shine in this national competition!

Library Corner



Halloween Horror Micro-
fiction Competition 

In a thrilling conclusion to this
year's Halloween Horror micro-
fiction competition, Jessica, a
third-year student, has taken the
top prize. Her chilling entry
managed to unnerve the judges
in under 50 words, showcasing
not only her talent but also her
ability to captivate and disturb
with remarkable brevity. The
competition saw an impressive
turnout of 60 creative entries,
each bringing a unique twist to
the horror genre.
Congratulations to Jessica and
well done to all participants for
their creativity and effort. 

Alumna Hayley,s Literacy Triumph

In an inspiring start to the week, past pupil Hayley, who is set to graduate with a BA
Hons in Writing and Literature from ATU Sligo, has shared exciting news with her alma
mater. Hayley's first published poem has been featured in the Scrimshaw Journal,
marking a significant milestone in her burgeoning literary career. 

Adding to the excitement, Hayley is preparing to embark on a new adventure in
America, where she aims to pursue a career in journalism. Her success story is a
testament to her hard work and creativity. The PresWex community is beaming with
pride as they celebrate Hayley's achievements and wish her the best on her journey
ahead. 

Well done, Hayley! You're an inspiration to us all.

Library Corner



Senior Library Team's Festive Book Research Trip

On November 15th, our Senior Library Team members visited The
Book Centre Wexford to research books that would make perfect
Christmas presents for the whole family. Their suggested book buys
will be displayed in the coming weeks, providing fantastic
recommendations for anyone looking to gift the joy of reading this
festive season.

During their visit, the team had the pleasure of meeting Amy, a past
team member, who is now gaining valuable work experience at the
store. This encounter added a special touch to the trip, highlighting
the ongoing connection between our school community and local
businesses.

We encourage everyone to support local this holiday season. Keep an
eye out for the team's book suggestions, and happy reading!

Library Corner



TY Students and Staff Enjoy a Memorable Hike in Glendalough

Our Transition Year (TY) students and staff recently embarked on an
exciting two-day hike in the stunning surroundings of Glendalough. This
adventure not only allowed them to explore the breathtaking landscapes
but also provided a wonderful opportunity for teamwork and bonding.

The hike was filled with laughter, challenges, and the beauty of nature,
making it a truly enriching experience for everyone involved. Participants
embraced the spirit of adventure, creating lasting memories along the
way.

A big thank you to all the staff and students for their enthusiasm and
commitment to making this hike a success. We look forward to more
adventures in the future!



A Heartfelt Thank You to Our Outgoing Parents Association
Leaders

As we bid farewell to our outgoing Parents Association leaders, we want to
extend our deepest gratitude to Mary Donohoe, our Chairperson, Pauline
Rochford, our Vice Chairperson, and Mairead McCarthy, our Treasurer. Their
dedication, enthusiasm, and unwavering support for our school have made a
significant impact on our community.
Throughout their tenure, these remarkable individuals have worked tirelessly to
enhance the school experience for both students and parents alike. Their
commitment to fostering a positive environment has not gone unnoticed, and
we are truly grateful for their contributions.
Thank you, Mary, Pauline, and Mairead, for your hard work and passion. You will
be greatly missed, and we wish you all the best in your future endeavors!

Student Council Plans for the Year Ahead
The newly elected Student Council recently convened to discuss exciting initiatives for the
upcoming year. Among the key projects on their agenda are the creation of a New Memorial
Garden, which aims to provide a serene space for reflection and remembrance within the
school community.
Additionally, the council plans to install benches along Grogans Road, enhancing the outdoor
environment for students to relax and socialize. Another highlight is the Solas Colour Day
fundraiser, an event designed to promote school spirit while raising funds for important
causes.
To ensure that all students have a voice in these initiatives, the Student Council will soon
distribute a survey seeking feedback and opinions. Students are encouraged to keep an eye
out for this opportunity to share their thoughts and contribute to the council’s efforts.
Stay tuned for more updates as the Student Council works to make this year memorable and
impactful!



Transition Year Students Explore An Garda Síochána
Operational Support Open Day

Our Transition Year (TY) students recently had an exciting trip to Dublin for
the An Garda Síochána Operational Support Open Day. This event
provided them with a unique opportunity to see various specialized units
in action.

The students enjoyed engaging demonstrations from several units,
including the Dog Unit, Mounted Unit, Water Unit, and Air Support, as well
as the Public Order and Armed Support Units. Each demonstration
showcased the skills and teamwork involved in maintaining safety and
security in our communities.

This hands-on experience not only enhanced the students’ understanding
of law enforcement but also inspired many to consider future careers in
this field. A big thank you to An Garda Síochána for hosting such an
informative and engaging event!



Celebrating Our Past Pupils: New Profiles to
Inspire Future Generations

We extend our heartfelt thanks to our past pupils who collaborated with Mr.
Nugent on the creation of our Past Pupil Profiles. These profiles are an
integral part of our school’s focus strand, #FurtherPathways, aimed at
guiding and inspiring our current students.

The new profiles will be displayed along our corridors, joining the many
existing profiles that already celebrate the achievements of our alumni.
Each profile serves as a testament to the diverse paths our former students
have taken, showcasing their successes and the various opportunities
available after graduation.

We believe that these stories will motivate our current students to explore
their own potential and consider the exciting possibilities that lie ahead.
Thank you once again to our past pupils for their contributions and for
being role models in our school community!



Celebrating Our Past Pupils: New Profiles to
Inspire Future Generations



Congratulations to Ailbhe Geelan!

We are thrilled to celebrate the achievements of our past pupil, Ailbhe Geelan,
who recently won a prestigious prize in collaboration with EY, Mazars, and Grant
Thornton. This exciting recognition was presented at the 2024 Maynooth
University Accountancy Showcase, highlighting Ailbhe’s hard work and
dedication in the field of accountancy.
Ailbhe’s accomplishment not only reflects her talent but also serves as an
inspiration to current students. We are proud to see our alumni making
significant strides in their careers and contributing to the professional
community.
Congratulations, Ailbhe! We wish you continued success in all your future
endeavors!

Congratulations to Claragh Keane!

We are excited to share the achievements of our
past pupil, Claragh Keane, who is currently
studying at Iona University. Recently, Claragh
participated in the Conference Championship,
where she showcased her impressive skills on a
challenging 6k cross-country course in
Montgomery, New York.
Finishing in 12th place with a time of 21:05,
Claragh played a vital role in helping her team
secure a second-place finish overall. Her
dedication and hard work are commendable and
serve as an inspiration to all.
Congratulations, Claragh! We are proud of your
accomplishments and look forward to seeing
what you achieve next!



Celebrating Stand Up Awareness Week and Friendship Week

Our school community came together to celebrate Stand Up Awareness Week and
Friendship Week, filled with engaging activities that fostered a spirit of inclusion and
camaraderie. The overarching theme for the week was Friendship & Inclusion of All,
emphasizing the importance of building strong, supportive relationships among students.

One of the highlights was the Best Friend Competition, where students shared their
thoughts on what it means to be a good friend. This activity encouraged reflection and
discussion about the qualities that make friendships meaningful.
In addition to the competition, students enjoyed face painting, adding a splash of color and
creativity to the festivities. The atmosphere was further enlivened by friendship songs
played over the intercom, creating a joyful backdrop for the week’s events.

Overall, the celebrations not only promoted awareness but also strengthened the bonds of
friendship within our school community. It was a wonderful reminder of the power of
kindness and inclusion!



Thank You to Huge from SETU for Inspiring Our 6th Year Students

We extend a heartfelt thank you to Huge from SETU for taking the time to speak
with our 6th year students about their future educational options in Carlow,
Waterford, and Wexford. This informative session provided valuable insights into
the various pathways available for students as they consider their next steps in
education.

Huge’s presentation highlighted the diverse opportunities within these regions,
helping students to better understand their choices for third-level progression. The
engagement and enthusiasm from the students were evident, as they asked
questions and explored the possibilities that lie ahead.

This initiative is part of our ongoing commitment to support students in making
informed decisions about their futures. We appreciate Huge’s contribution to this
important conversation and look forward to more collaborations that empower our
students on their educational journeys.

Thank you once again, Huge, for your support and guidance!



Congratulations to Blackwater Ladies Footballers!

A huge congratulations to the Blackwater ladies footballers for their impressive
victory in the county final last weekend! This win is a remarkable achievement, and
we are especially proud of our own students who played a vital role on the team.

Among the standout performers was Kacey Coleman, a talented 3rd-year student,
who delivered an outstanding performance by scoring a sparkling hat-trick in the
second half. Her contributions were crucial in securing the win, and her skill on the
field truly shone through.

This victory not only highlights the dedication and hard work of the players but also
fosters a sense of community and pride within our school. We celebrate this
achievement and look forward to more successes in the future. Well done, Blackwater
ladies!

Empowering Our 3rd Year Students: A Study Skills Workshop
with Inspire Education

Our 3rd year students benefited
from an insightful study skills
workshop led by Shane from Inspire
Education. The session provided
valuable strategies to enhance their
academic performance. A big thank
you to Shane and Inspire Education
for their support and expertise. This
workshop will surely aid our
students in their exam preparations.



Inspiring Words from Olympians: PresWex Swimming Team's
Webinar Experience

Our PresWex swimming team recently had the privilege of watching the
"Dare to Believe! Meet the Olympians" webinar, organized by Team
Ireland. The event featured inspiring messages from Olympians, including
the impactful words of Kellie Harrington, who emphasized that "small
changes can make a difference."

This motivational session provided our students with valuable insights and
encouragement, reinforcing the importance of dedication and
perseverance in their athletic and academic endeavors.

A heartfelt thank you to Ms. Pac-Kenny for organizing this enriching
experience. It was a fantastic opportunity for our team to connect with
and learn from some of the best athletes in the world.



Celebrating Achievements: Pope John Paul II Award Ceremony

Congratulations to our Pope John Paul II participants who received their
Bronze, Silver, Gold, and Spirit Awards at St. Aidan's Cathedral. Presented by
Bishop Ger, this ceremony highlighted the dedication of our students and the
support of their teachers, Mr. Grannell and Mr. Hackett. Well done to all!

Heartfelt Gratitude for Shoe Box Appeal Support

A massive thank you to all the students, staff, and parents who generously
supported the Shoe Box Appeal this year. Your kindness and thoughtfulness in
thinking of others truly embody the spirit of our community. Your contributions
will make a significant difference and bring joy to many. Thank you all for your
support and compassion.



Memorable Welcome Event Unites School Community

We are grateful to our transfer, international, and local students who
made last night’s Welcome Event truly unforgettable. The evening
provided a wonderful opportunity for students, families, and host
families/agencies to create bonds and build lasting friendships.
A special thank you goes to Ms. Dooley for organizing such a
heartwarming and successful event. Your efforts have greatly enriched our
school community.



Spreading Festive Cheer: JP II Students Visit Wygram Nursing Home

Our JP II students in Transition Year
recently brought joy to the residents of
Wygram Nursing Home by sharing the
festive spirit through carols and a festive
raffle. The event was a heartwarming
experience, with students singing carols
and engaging with the residents.
Adding to the festive atmosphere, Mr.
Grannell and Mr. Malone lent their
voices to the caroling, making the
occasion even more special. Well done
to all involved for spreading cheer and
making the festive season brighter for
the Wygram community! 

U17 Soccer Team Triumphs in FAI Cup Match

Congratulations to our U17 soccer team for their fantastic 2-0 victory over St. Mary's
Arklow in the FAI Cup, played on November 21st! Holly Dooley and Shannon McGuire
scored the decisive goals, leading the team to a well-deserved win.

A big shoutout to the entire team and their mentors for their hard work and
dedication. Well done! 



This year, we proudly marked #PresDay2024 with the inspiring themes: “Deeds not
Words, Let your Light Shine.” Our community came together for a beautiful service at
Rowe Street, where the essence of our themes was vividly brought to life.

During the service, our 6th-year students shared heartfelt words of wisdom with the
1st-year students, symbolically passing the light on to the next generation. This gesture
not only highlighted the strength of our school spirit but also emphasized the
importance of guidance and support across different year groups.

The event was a poignant reminder of the power of actions over words and the bright
future that lies ahead when we let our inner light shine. This special day will be
cherished as a testament to our shared values and commitment to fostering a
nurturing and inspiring school environment.

Presentation Day 2024



In a heartfelt tribute, students and staff recently visited the Convent Graveyard to
honor the sisters who have given so much to our community. Each student placed a
rose on the graves, a gesture of gratitude and remembrance for the contributions
made by these remarkable women.

The day was further enriched with quizzes about the life of Nano Nagle, adding an
educational and engaging element to the event. These activities not only deepened
our understanding of her legacy but also fostered a sense of appreciation for our
shared history.

A big thank you to everyone who participated and helped organize this meaningful
day. Your efforts made it a truly memorable experience for all involved.

Presentation Day 2024



On Presentation Day, we celebrated with an inspiring face-painting event organized
by our amazing Wellness team. The theme was ‘I Am Enough,’ and the event aimed to
remind everyone that they are perfect just the way they are.

During lunch, students enthusiastically participated in the face-painting activity,
embracing the positive and empowering message. It was a fantastic opportunity for
everyone to come together and support each other in recognizing their self-worth.

We encourage all students to sign their pledge on page 7 of the journal and always
remember that you are enough exactly as you are. A big thank you to Ms. L Murphy
and our Wellness team for organizing this uplifting event. #iamenough

Presentation Day 2024



Presentation Day 2024



TY D Impresses with Poetry for Science Week

Well done to TY D for their outstanding work on the Poetry Module with
acclaimed poet Stephen James Smith. The students showcased their own poetry
during Science Week at The Arts Centre, impressing the audience with their
creativity and passion.
The performance was even more special as two representatives from Creative
Ireland attended to watch the students' work. Their presence highlighted the
significance of the event and the high calibre of the performances.
A big thank you to their teacher, Ms. Cullen, for guiding and supporting the
students through this enriching experience. Your dedication has clearly paid off!

Gratitude for Graphedia's Sponsorship

A heartfelt thank you to
Graphedia for their continued
support in sponsoring our
equestrian jackets. Their
generosity ensures that our
team is well-equipped and
proudly represents our school
in every event. We are grateful
for their partnership and look
forward to continued
collaboration.



Educational Visit to Clonskeagh Mosque

Recently, our 5th and 6th year LC RE classes embarked on an enriching
educational visit to Clonskeagh to learn about the Mosque and Islamic traditions
as part of their curriculum. The trip provided students with a valuable
opportunity to deepen their understanding of different cultural and religious
practices, fostering a spirit of inclusivity and respect.

Special thanks to Mr. Grannell for organizing this insightful visit, and to Ms.
Murphy and Ms. Dooley for accompanying the students. The day concluded with
some festive shopping in Dundrum, adding a delightful end to an informative
and memorable experience.



Social Badminton Gains Popularity

Social Badminton has become a favorite activity among our students, running
after school on Thursdays and Fridays from 3-4 pm. This engaging and fun
activity is open to all who wish to join. If you're interested, feel free to ask Mr.
Moore or Ms. Colfer to add you to the Teams. Come and enjoy the game while
connecting with your peers!

Strength and Conditioning Training: Join Us!

As the holiday break
approaches, our students are
demonstrating incredible
dedication by participating in
Strength and Conditioning
training sessions. These
sessions are open to everyone
and take place on Fridays at
lunchtime. It's a fantastic way
to stay active and build
strength in a supportive
environment.
If you're interested in joining,
please reach out to Mr. O'Shea.
Let's stay fit and strong
together!



A heartfelt congratulations to all students and staff who participated in today's event
by wearing shades of amber to raise awareness for Pieta House. This initiative is part of
our ongoing campaign for the Amber Flag, aimed at promoting positive mental health
within our community.

We are proud to announce that through your generous donations, we have raised an
impressive €650 for Pieta House. Your support is greatly appreciated and will make a
significant impact.

A special thank you goes to the Amber Flag Team, as well as Mr. Waters, Mr. Malone,
and Mr. Moore, for their dedication and hard work in organizing this meaningful event.
Your efforts have truly brought our community together for a vital cause. Well done to
all involved!

Raising Awareness for Pieta House: Amber
Flag Campaign



Raising Awareness for Pieta House: Amber
Flag Campaign



We are thrilled to announce that the Department of Education has approved a new
extension to our existing campus. This development comes at a pivotal time, as our
school has experienced significant growth over the past 10 years. The new facilities will
provide much-needed space for both our students and staff, supporting our
expanding curriculum and enhancing the overall learning environment.

This extension will enable us to continue offering a diverse and enriching educational
experience, catering to the evolving needs of our growing school community. We
extend our heartfelt thanks to the Department of Education for their support and look
forward to the positive impact this expansion will bring.

Exciting Campus Expansion Approved



Festive Spirit at School: Holiday Decorations

Thank you to Mr. Grannell for our beautiful School Crib and the Advent wreath
made by his mother, Mary. Also, a big thank you to Mr. Butler for decorating
our tree and school for the festive season. Your efforts have truly brought the
holiday spirit to life for all of us!

Transition Year Students Attend Just 1 Life Programme

Our Transition Year students attended the Just 1 Life programme at the Wexford
Opera House. The day was filled with educational and eye-opening sessions on
road safety, providing invaluable lessons for our students.
We extend our gratitude to the Rotary Club of Wexford and Wexford County
Council for organizing this impactful event.



Exciting Addition: New Benches at Our School

The Student Council is thrilled to announce the arrival of four fantastic new
benches for our school, crafted by the talented Wexford Men's Shed. These
benches provide much-needed seating and enhance our outdoor spaces.

We also extend our gratitude to George Lawlor TD for his invaluable help, and
to the 5th-year Student Council members for their dedication and hard work
in making this project a reality. Thank you all for your contributions!

Connecting with French Penpals

Exciting news! Our next set of letters from 3e Bastia and 3e Cherbourg are being
posted to our French penpals. This exchange provides an amazing opportunity for
our students to learn about the lives of French teenagers, including their likes,
dislikes, and daily routines.

Engaging in this penpal program not only enhances language skills but also
fosters cultural understanding and friendships across borders. We look forward to
hearing from our French friends and continuing this enriching correspondence.



First Year Choir Performs for Charity

Recently, our First Year Choir took to the streets of town to perform in aid of
the Wexford Mental Health Association. The girls put in a tremendous amount
of effort to prepare for this performance, showcasing their talent and
dedication.

A special thank you to Ms. Crosbie and Ms. O’Shea for facilitating and
supporting the choir throughout their preparation. Your hard work and
commitment have made this charitable event possible and successful.

Congratulations to Our Talented Students

A huge well done to all our students who performed in the Wexford School of
Ballet's production of "The Nutcracker" at the Opera House. Your hard work,
dedication, and talent truly shone on stage, making the performance a
spectacular success. We are incredibly proud of you!



The three of us travelled down to Escape Wexford along with Mr O’Leary to trial their
new virtual reality escape rooms. This new business has opened recently on Peter
Street, just off the bandstand. They provide nine different virtual reality experiences,
including runaway train, laser bots, pirates plague, manor of escape, time travel
paradox, dragon tower, space station tiberia, depths of osiris and ninja trials. In each of
these experiences, customers must complete different missions to reach an end goal. 
 
The four of us took part in pirates plague, leading us to work as a team to escape the
puzzle rooms and kill the kraken monster. We immersed ourselves into a virtual world
where we were pirates attempting to save our pirate crew who had caught the “pelagic
plague,” turning them into fish-monsters. Along the way we had to complete a series of
puzzles in different virtual escape rooms to unveil gold coins. This encouraged us to use
our critical thinking skills to solve these puzzles. After releasing the gold coins, we were
transported onto a pirate ship where we had to fight the victims of the pelagic plague
and kill the kraken monster to stop our crewmates becoming cursed forever. We all
became unaware of our real-life surroundings, even bumping into each other, as the vr
headsets were so realistic! 

We thoroughly enjoyed this experience, as we were immersed into a complete fantasy
world, unlike anything we have done before. We did not know what to expect from this
experience, as none of us had completed anything to do with virtual reality previously.
We would highly recommend this new vr escape room, as it is perfect for birthday
parties, something fun to do with friends, or a bonding experience with family. It is
unlike anything Wexford has to offer and is an innovative new business idea.  

Senior Prefect, Public Relations Team, Escape Wexford
Review



During the October midterm, myself and six of my teammates travelled over to Albufeira, Portugal for
the WKC World Championships. Over the course of the week, I fought in 4 categories and 2 different
fighting styles. On Monday, the teams gathered outside the sports centre for the opening ceremony.
This is always particularly exciting as the atmosphere is amazing! Each team get to walk in behind
their flags, followed with a speech by the President of the organisation. Once the opening ceremony is
over, the competition begins. On Tuesday, I fought in my first category, which was individuals points
fighting. This however, isn’t my strongest style, and I lost in the quarter-finals. On Wednesday, I
competed in two categories, the first being points tag team. This category was quite an experience as
it was new to myself and my teammate.

 I was quite happy with how we fought, as we tagged each other out throughout the round, however
we lost to Team USA. Later that day, I also fought in my individual continuous category. I managed to
achieve a bronze medal, ultimately losing to the World Champion in my section. On Thursday, myself
and two of my teammates fought in the 3 person team event in points fighting. 

My teammates fought well, however we lost to Team Canada. Overall, the week was full of many
highs and lows, but I am incredibly proud of the achievements myself and my teammates achieved
and I’m delighted to have the opportunity to represent my country in a sport I love!  

A Week of Triumphs and Lessons at the WKC World
Championships by Shauna Hume



Every group starts off small, and that is exactly how our Photography society began.It did take a while
to set up the society but we finally managed to achieve our goal of establishing the group which
currently consists of 23 students, proudly led by one of our Amazing Deputy Principals, Ms Dooley
along with some of our amazing teachers Ms Cranny and Ms J. Kelly.

 The society was created for students in our school, who have an interest in photography, but nobody
is perfect and neither are our photos. Our society may have only been created a month ago but we are
already making progress with our photography skills. We try to show our personalities and character in
the photos we take as we have different points of view and that is exactly what photography is about.
Capturing memories or scenes in a still image from our point of view as we all have a different point of
you on every moment in life. We hope our photography society will actively contribute in the school life
and that it will have an important role in many of our school events.

 For anybody who may be interested to join, our meetings are every Tuesday at Lunch time ln the
study hall.For more information please message Ms Dooley, Ms Cranny or Ms J. Kelly on teams.

Presentation Photography Society



We are thrilled to share that our recent event, “A Spirit of Christmas,” was a resounding success and
completely sold out! Our fabulous school choir and talented dancers delighted the audience with an
enchanting evening of Christmas carols and more, creating a magical festive atmosphere.

The event, held on December 16th, was dedicated to supporting Wexford Women’s Refuge, with all
proceeds going to this important cause. The overwhelming support from our community was
heartwarming, and we are grateful for everyone who attended and contributed.

A special thank you goes to the dedicated teachers who made this event possible: Ms. Mahon, Ms. A.
Redmond, and Ms. F. Murphy. Your hard work and passion truly shone through, making the evening
an unforgettable experience for all.

We would also like to extend our sincere thanks to past pupil Rachel Grace for attending and
performing. Her talent and presence added an extra touch of magic to the evening, and we are
incredibly grateful for her support.

Thank you once again to everyone involved, and we look forward to many more wonderful events in
the future. Happy holidays!

"A Spirit of Christmas" Event: A Joyous Success
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Creative Writing Contest: New Year's
Resolution in conjunction with The Library

Team

We invite students to share their thoughts, stories, or
poems about their resolutions for the upcoming year.

Guidelines:

Submissions should be original works and no longer
than 500 words.

Entries will be judged based on creativity, originality,
and adherence to the theme.

The deadline for submissions is January 31st. 

Prizes:

First Place: A gift voucher and publication in the next
school newsletter.

Runner-ups: A certificate of achievement and
honorable mention in the newsletter.

We encourage everyone to participate and celebrate the
festive spirit through their unique and imaginative writing!

How to Enter:

Write your story, poem, or essay on the theme "New
Year's Resolutions."

Submit your entry by email to roleary@preswex.ie

Make sure to include your name, year, and class with
your submission.

Let's make this a fun and engaging competition for
everyone. Good luck, and may your creative resolutions
inspire us all!
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A Heartfelt Thank You from the Editor

Dear Readers,

As we wrap up our second edition of the
school's newsletter, I want to extend my
heartfelt thanks to each one of you for
taking the time to read and engage with
our content. Your support and interest are
what make this publication meaningful
and successful.

It's been a joy to share the highlights and
achievements of our school community
with you. We're grateful for your continued
readership and enthusiasm.

With the festive season upon us, I wish you
all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy
New Year. May this holiday season bring
you joy, peace, and wonderful moments
with your loved ones.

Warm regards,
Rikki O’Leary, Editor

Thank you for reading!
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Thank you for reading!


